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Betancourt, Amaury

From: George Townsend <george.townsend@cemex.com>
Sent: Thursday, June 18, 2015 12:39 PM
To: Betancourt, Amaury
Subject: Re: Solid Waste Additional Questions
Attachments: 20150305_120657.jpg; 20150305_135323.jpg; 20150305_135543.jpg; 20150305_

135551.jpg; 20150305_135626.jpg; Fire Department Inspection_03182015.pdf; Fire Hydrant 
Inspection_06112015.pdf; IMG_1378.jpg; IMG_1377.jpg

Attached is a copy of the most resent fire inspections. Also attached are two photos of the tire fluff bay, taken today. Only 
photo number 135323 is alternative fuel, tire fluff. The other are of ashes and iron ore and the loader operator had not 
pushed the pile for the day. Photo number 120657 is ash and iron ore for line 1, which is not required to be under roof.  
 
 
                         
 

 
George Townsend  
Environmental Manager – Brooksville South -  United States of America  
Office: (352) 799-7881  Fax: (352) 799-6088 Mobile: (352) 238-9102  
Address: 10311 Cement Plant Road, Brooksville, FL 34601  
e-Mail: george.townsend@cemex.com  
www.cemexusa.com  
 

 

 Please consider the environment before printing this email  
 
 
 
From:        "Betancourt, Amaury" <Amaury.Betancourt@dep.state.fl.us>  
To:        George Townsend/US/Cemex@CEMEX  
Cc:        "Tafuni, Steven" <Steven.Tafuni@dep.state.fl.us>  
Date:        06/15/2015 06:34 PM  
Subject:        Solid Waste Additional Questions  

 
 
 
Hi George,  
   
I hope you had a good weekend and are having a good week. As you know, I completed the air pollution 
inspection report, which I sent to you this morning.  
   
I am finalizing the Brooksville – South inspection reports for Solid Waste (Waste Tire and Alternative Fuel) 
and I have two questions:  
   
(1.)  Can you send me a copy of the most recent annual fire safety inspection for the waste tire processing 
facility?  
   
(2.)  Can you send me photographs of the alternative fuel/materials (AFM) processing/receiving areas, showing 
that the fuels and materials are all under cover? See my attached photographs, which show some of the 
alternative fuel was overflowing out of the bunker/cover areas. If some of the photos are of materials that are 
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not regulated by the AFM solid waste permit (22787-004-SO/31), please explain.  
   
Thank you,  
Amaury  
   
Amaury Betancourt, P.E.  
Engineering Specialist  
Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP)  
Southwest District Compliance Assurance Program  
13051 North Telecom Parkway  
Temple Terrace, FL 33637-0926  
Telephone: (813) 470-5905  
Fax: (813) 470-5995  
e-mail: amaury.betancourt@dep.state.fl.us  
   
Please note: Florida has a very broad public records law. Most written communications to or from state officials 
regarding state business are public records available to the public and media upon request. Your e-mail 
communication may therefore be subject to public disclosure.  
   

 
 
 
This email message and any attachments are for the sole use of the intended recipient(s) and contain confidential and/or 
privileged information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution is prohibited. If you are not the intended 
recipient, please contact the sender by reply email and destroy all copies of the original message and any attachments. 
Thank you. 
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